
  

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

14th February 2025 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Year 1 class move 

 
 
 
 
Dear Year 1 Parents, 
 
You would have noticed that earlier in this academic year we had a ramp added to the Year 1 
classroom. This was part of a larger project that will eventually include access to a covered 
outdoor continuous provision area (similar to our reception outdoor area) for both Year 1 and Yare 
to use. Unfortunately, there have been delays to the completion of this project. 
 
To ensure Year 1 children receive the quality outdoor provision they deserve, I have decided to 
move them into the spare classroom down in our EYFS / Reception area.  This will give Year 1 
access to the outdoor classroom, which is an important part of their learning and age-appropriate 
development.  Carefully planned continuous provision in the outdoor classroom will enable 
children to learn skills, challenge their thinking and build independence. 
 
At the start of the day, Year 1 children will need to come through the Gordon Road entrance and 
will line up under the canopy in the outdoor classroom. When being collected at the end of the 
day, parents will again need to come through the Gordon Road gate and the children will be lined 
up just outside the outdoor classroom. If you have children in older year groups that also need 
collecting, they can come to the small blue gate, saving a trip around to our main gate. 
 
If you have any questions, please don’t hesitate to contact the office. 
 
 
Regards, 
 
Mr C Honey       
Principal      


